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Thank you to everyone who has participated in the LMC this year. This can be quite a vital 

role and needs participation from as many clubs as possible to be effective and seen to be 

fair and impartial. 

I would really like to thank Phil Morgan for stepping into the League Secretary’s role, initially 

for the first half of the season and then for the remainder. There was an agreement that any 

contentious matters would be handled by the committee. This only happened once as 

Beeston disputed his interpretation of rule B15, and we stepped in to provide clarity from the 

LMC at an earlier stage rather waiting for an appeal which seemed to work well. 

What worked less well this year was a dispute between Gambit 7 and Bingham 4 where we 

struggled to get a quorum with members recused or unavailable. Getting a valid result took 

much longer than necessary and I think the incoming LMC should think about the 

appointment of more reserves and a wider pool of club representatives. 

 

 


